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Privacy and outlook 
People value privacy within their homes but they also 
value outlook - the ability to look outside, whether to 
gardens, streets or beyond. To achieve both, windows 
either have to be spaced sufficiently far apart so that 
it is difficult to see into a neighbouring property or 
windows have to be angled away from one another. 

18m is the minimum recommended distance between 
windows, usually equally spread so that each 
property’s windows are 9 metres from the common 
boundary. 

A frequent objection to a development is loss of a 
particular view from the neighbour’s house. Though 
private views will not be protected, immediate 
outlook of the foreground of what can be seen from 

Side Windows 
Windows will only be protected for privacy and light 
if they themselves accord with policies in terms of 
distance to the boundary.  Windows on side walls or 
gables - as often found on bungalows, for instance 
- will not normally be protected as they are not set 
back sufficiently from the boundary to be “good 
neighbours” themselves, taking only their fair share 
of light. 

Ground floor windows can sometimes be closer than 
9 metres to a boundary if they can be screened in 
some way, e.g. by a fence or hedge. 

within a building may be.  This means  
that new development that blocks  
out the immediate outlook  
of a dwelling must be 
avoided. 
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Step 2: Fitting it on to the site 

Decking, Roof Terraces, Balconies 
and Rooflights 
Balconies, roof terraces and decking which are close 
to boundaries and overlook neighbouring properties 
can be a major source of noise and privacy intrusion. 

Generally, decking should be at, or close to, 
ground level (taking account of any level changes 
in the garden ground), of simple design (including 
barriers and steps), and should not detract from the 
appearance of the house. 

Opportunities for decking may be limited on listed 
buildings, as it is rarely part of the original character. 

Permission for roof terraces and balconies will not 
be granted where there is significant overlooking 
into neighbouring property due to positioning and 
height or if the terracing results in loss of privacy to 
neighbouring properties. 

Rooflights in new extensions that are within 9 
metres of the boundary may be acceptable so 
long as they do not have an adverse impact on the 
existing privacy of neighbouring properties. Any 
adverse impacts on privacy may be mitigated if the 
rooflight(s) is set at a high level above floor level 
(usually above 1.8 metres). 
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